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S u n d ays  a n d  B e yo n d  

Ash Wednesday 
February 17, 2021 
7pm Virtual Worship - Pastor Kristin Rice 

 
Midweek Lenten Worship 
EKLC will be joining Grace Lutheran, Central 
Lutheran and St. Paul Liberty Churches for a 
shared Wednesday Lenten Series: “Living our 
Baptism...Five Gifts of Discipleship” is the 
theme.  
 
Wednesday, February 24, 2021  - Lent 1 
7pm Virtual Worship Pastor Erik Jelinek 
Live among God’s faithful people 
Philippians 1:3-11 
 
Wednesday, March 3, 2021 - Lent 2 
7pm Virtual Worship, Pastor Jennifer Jelinek 
Hear the  word of God and share in the Lord’s 
supper 
Philippians 3:7-11 
 
Wednesday, March 10, 2021  - Lent 3 
7pm Virtual Worship, Pastor Jerry Pribbenow 
Proclaim the good news of God in Christ 
through word and deed 
Philippians 1:12-20 
 
Wednesday, March 17, 2021 - Lent 4 
7pm Virtual Worship, Pastor Kristin Rice 
Serve all people, following the example of         
Jesus  
Philippians 2:5-11 
 
Wednesday, March 24, 2021 - Lent 5 
7pm Virtual Worship, Pastor Holly Slater 
Strive for justice and peace in all the earth 
Philippians 4:8-9 

YOUTUBE CHANNEL HAS 
CHANGED!  Please search 
for “East Koshkonong         
Lutheran Church” or the 
email eastkoshkonongluther-
anchurch@gmail.com.             
Remember to like the videos 
and subscribe to the channel!  
https://www.youtube.com/
channel/
UChUv6MDQV54yCWz60IG-
Wezw  

February 2020 

East Koshkonong Lutheran Church                    

ELCA 

Reflections from our Members  
2020 was a year that will be  remembered in 
history because of the pandemic. Generations 
from now our decedents could be enlightened 
and blessed by our stories. Our stories of hope 
during the unknown. Our stories of faith over 
fear. Our stories of  how we gathered for church 
over the web instead of in the pew.  Our stories 
of  how our neighbors reached out to us in         
compassion. What do you want people to read 
about your experiences this year? Record them 
and share them in our church newsletters. 
Please email or mail your reflections to Julie in 
the church office:  
eastkoshkononglutheranchurch@gmail.com 
 

East Koshkonong Lutheran Church 
454 East Church Rd 

Cambridge, WI 53523 
 
 

Ramblings and Reflections 
Marilyn Gunderson 
 
I have been thinking back to 
what the past year has been 
like. It happened so fast. One 
day we were planning our fu-
ture. The next committee 
meeting or the next Council 
meeting. For me, the next Cir-
cle meeting or the next Pin and 
Sew Day. For others, the next 
coffee hour or choir practice. 
And, of course, the next wor-
ship service. We took it all for 
granted. 
Then suddenly, there was 
nothing. No church, no meet-
ings… nothing. We thought 
three weeks to “flatten the 
curve” was doable. We had no 
idea our lives would change 
dramatically for, at this point, 
most of a year, and very likely 
well beyond.  

Continue on Page 2  



 Ramblings and Reflections  Continued from page 1 
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All of a sudden we were afraid. Unsure if 
being with extended family was safe. Un-
sure if we dared to go the grocery store 
or the gas station. The deadly virus that 
consumed the world put us in a place no 
one would have ever imagined. 
This situation has put us in pretty much 
of a lock down. With the exception of a 
short time in the summer, our church 
experience has become almost exclusive-
ly “virtual”. Our day-to-day activities 
have been altered too. Some people have 
continued to go to work, while many 
others have changed to working from 
home using technology. Schools too have 
become virtual in many cases. Our chil-
dren have had to learn on a screen and 
not engage with their teachers or their 
friends. 
As a retiree, my typically full calendar 
has become nearly empty. Many of my 
days had included some activities at 
church. Now, I and probably the majority 
of my peers depend on TV and phone calls 
to stay engaged. But the truth is that 
most days are pretty much the same. 
Cleaning closets got old pretty fast. Sew-
ing quilt tops for church has filled many 
days. Home Bible study works, but it’s 
not the same as engaging in interesting 
conversations with others. 
But, we carry on. While some have had 
very difficult struggles with the virus, 
most of us have remained healthy. In ei-
ther case, and despite the hardships and 
life changing adaptations we have dealt 
with this year, we are so very blessed. 
The people of our congregation who have 
worked tirelessly to keep us going make 
up a list too long to write. The thanks 
your are many and deeply felt. We will 
see our way through this challenging 
time. With the pending vaccines, the 
hope of normalcy is becoming more real. 
There is a verse that gives hope in the 
midst of trials I’d like to share. In John 
16, Jesus was speaking to His disciples 
and giving them encouragement for a 
time when He would no longer be with 
them.  
John 16:33; “I have told you these things, 
so that you may have peace. In this world 
you will have trouble. But, take heart, I 
have overcome the world.” We need to  
remember this. He will give us peace as 
well. 
 

December 14th, 2020 - EKLC Council Meeting Minutes  
 
Meeting (via Zoom) was called to order at 6:01 PM.  Those in attend-
ance were Chris Frodel, Sonja Jacobson, Kristen Lien, Pastor Brenda, 
Jaime Lewellin, , Tom Locchetta and Jason Schlieckau. 
Opened devotions and a prayer by Pastor Brenda- poem “A blessing for 
After” 
Financial updates, Profit Loss statement, Money Market account.  Low 
activity on Profit Loss statement.  Giving is lower than this time last 
year, however last year did have one higher donation exception.  Gen-
erally giving is higher, but expenses are too.  Giving campaign is at 
26,000 to date. 
Tuck pointing was discussed and is to come out of Money Market in-
stead of general fund.  This will be reviewed next year to assess chang-
ing it back.  Tuck pointing was supposed to be 3 years, taking longer 
and will continue through summer. 
A motion made by Kristen to approve financial reports, with second by 
Jaime, accepted and passed. 
Minutes from November meeting submitted by Jason Schlieckau were 
reviewed.  A motion by Tom, seconded by Kristen, passed. 
Other reports reviewed- Stewardship, Worship and Pastor’s report. 
A motion made by Kristen to approve reports and seconded by Jason, 
accepted and passed.  
 
Old Business 
Fund drive effectiveness reviewed.  Discussion on who is not being 
contacted, why it’s not more effective than it has been. Summary will be 
created on where we are with funds and what we need and what we 
use funds for.  Will indicate that we may need to take a loan.  Rearrang-
ing the video schedule discussed.  People are watching them per the 
FB metrics. End of videos to show Vanco information. 
COVID 19 Discussion 
Sunday School status: Engagement? Kids still doing things but families 
appear to be less active.   Seem to be connecting with families and 
videos being watched.  
Virtual worship continues.  Christmas program is set up for QR code for 
giving.  
Sending service announcement to discuss giving.  Three Council mem-
bers will participate and be part of service. 
Time/talent survey will be included in next newsletter.  Link also to be 
on website. 
Pack the van still taking place on 12/19- shifts are all covered. 
 
 
Pastor’s Departure 
Finalizing items with pastor.  Chris and Julie to meet with pastor once 
more to see if there are any needs. Pastor to work with Julie on pastor 
report. 
Portico items have been taken care of. 
Vicki has lined up Pastor Berggren through January. 
Christmas Eve service will be recorded ahead of time.  Vicki and Hal to 
take care of offering –setup/take down box.  Signs to be put up.  
Emergency pastors lined up.  Jennifer Jelinek or Jennifer’s husband.  
Eric Bakken also to assist. 
  
Annual Meeting 
Plan for budget education.  In the past we’d meet before coffee hour 
and discuss.  This can’t happen now.  Do we need to discuss budget 
ahead of time?  Plan to get a copy of the budget out in people’s hands 
ahead of time.  FAQ questions to appear in Jan newsletter and Annual 
Report.  Get Annual Report out to people without email.  Mail with next 
newsletters in order to get all things back by 2/15/21.  Google form to 
be used for voting.  Quorum to be based on last year’s number.  Google 
form will be the count for quorum.  
Audit Committee personnel discussion. 
Investment Fund personnel discussion. 
Nominating committee and new members for Council discussion 
 
New Business  
Call committee member discussion.  Members are Vicki Schuh, Chris 
Frodel, Eric Nuenthel, Don Amundson, Christina Lien and Emma Not-
testad.  Alternate: Holly Loomis.  
 
Next meeting JAN 18th, 2021 at 6pm 
Motion to adjourn meeting made by Kristen and seconded by Tom       
Adjourn at 7:33 pm 
Closed with Lord’s Prayer 
Submitted by Jason Schlieckau 



February Council Meeting:   
February 14, 2021 at 10:00am 

 
2020 COUNCIL  
PRESIDENT: Chris Frodel  
VICE-PRESIDENT: Kristen Lien 
SECRETARY: Jason Schlieckau 
TREASURER: Tom Locchetta 
COUNCIL MEMBERS: 
Jaime Lewellin 
Sonja Jacobson 
Hans Lein   
If you need to speak to a council  member 

please call the church office  to leave a  
message and they will return your call.  

Treasurer’s Report 

December 2020 Income - $  41,109.38 

December 2020 Expense - $  25,984.07 

December 2019 Income - $  34,556.15 

December 2019 Expense - $  35,297.28 

YTD 2020 Income - $  269,777.05 

YTD 2020 Expense - $  260,885.43 

YTD 2019 Income - $  323,360.04 

YTD 2019 Expense - $317,539.00 
 *Please note, some income reflects investment funds for  

certain designated expenses. 
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You may make a secure offering/donation to EKLC by following the directions below.  
All donations are secured through Vanco.  Thank you for your generous offering in this way!  

Online giving directions:  
With all of these options, you may set up recurring  donations or make a one-time donation. 
Option 1:  Go to www.eastkoshkonong.org and click on Donate.  Create a profile through this secure website, if you haven't 
already, and complete the form on that website. 
Option 2: Scan this QR code with your smartphone.  Create a profile through this secure website, if you haven't already, and 
complete the form on that website.  
 
Option 3: Download the GivePlus app on your smartphone for either Android or iOS. If needed, create an account with your 
email address.  Sign into your account and search for "East Koshkonong Lutheran Church."  Select the plus "+" sign and com-
plete the form.  

 
If you don’t have online access for this giving option, you are welcome to fill out a form from the church office:                            

608-423-3017 or  eastkoshkononglutheranchurch@gmail.com  OFFERINGS ARE ALSO ALWAYS APPRECIATED                           
BY MAILING TO: EAST KOSHKONONG LUTHERAN CHURCH  454 EAST CHURCH ROAD  CAMBRIDGE, WI 53523 

President’s Message 

EKLC Members:  

This will be my last message as Council President – time 
sure flies! It has been a wonderful experience to get to 
work with some many wonderful fellow members here at 
EKLC. We are truly blessed with people that are so willing 
to give of their time and talents to the well-being of our 
church.  

We appreciate all of you adapting to a new way of holding 
our Annual Meeting this year. You all should have received 
an email or mail copy of our annual report. The infor-
mation is yours to review and submit any questions in ad-
vance of voting. Voting should take place online – or via 
mail in ballot prior to February 13th. We will hold a spe-
cial executive meeting on Sunday, February 14th to count 
the votes and confirm the new council and committees.  

To say that my last year serving as your Council President 
was challenging is an understatement. Your council mem-
bers have worked hard each month navigating how to 
keep us all engaged and connected, while we are apart. 
The health and well-being of our membership has always 
been at the core of any decisions that were made this past 
year. We are thankful to all members that kept giving to 
EKLC this past year, your gifts are certainly appreciated as 
we tried to stay pace with expenses.  

As I leave as Council President – my hope for our beloved 
church is for continued growth. So many people, past and 
present, have done positive things to lay the foundation to 
continue to build on here at EKLC. While the pandemic has 
certainly challenged us this past year, this too shall pass. I 
look forward to the time when I can see you all in person 
again at worship!  

Blessings to you all,  

Chris Frodel  

Annual Reports were sent to by email   (& by mail to those without email). Extra printed reports 
are available at the church in the narthex.  



News from the church basement ladies: 

Hopefully we will be able to gather again- maybe after 
we elderlies get vaccinated!  Right now we work from 
home. Julie is working on the booklet for 2021 which 
shows which circles are responsible for duties each 
month.  Right now we are relying on Marge and Mari-
lyn to take care of most of the chores.  Thanks to Ken 
and Marge for taking down the Christmas tree ( and to 
the guys who put it up, for that matter) .   

 Thanks  also to the tech guys who make it possible for 
us to keep connected to our church, and George Carl-
son and Dave Berggren for bringing us ser-
vices.   Hopefully we will have an interim pastor soon. 

We are back delivering Meals on Wheels again 
in February, and I want to thank all of those who are 
stepping up to take care of this important work.   I 
have an inquiry out to Marlene Hussey, who by the 
way delivered all the meals for almost a year, about 
the details, but as far as I know now, our job is to show 
up  at the Lake Ripley Family Restaurant around 11:15 
AM, pick up the cooler of food and the clipboard of 
instructions and directions, and away we go!  Here is 
our schedule: 

MEALS ON WHEELS SCHEDULE: 

Monday, February 15    Hal & Vicki Schuh 

Tuesday, February 16   Hal & Vicki Schuh 

Wednesday, February 17  Jeff & Sandy Notstad 

Thursday, February 18   Jeff & Sandy Notstad 

Friday, February 19    Jeff & Sandy Notstad 

Monday, February 22    Carolyn Lien 

Tuesday, February 23   Carolyn Lien 

Wednesday, February 24  Buddy & Beverly Lien 

Thursday, February 25   Don & Eileen Hoehn 

Friday, February 26    Don & Eileen Hoehn 

 

Thank you so very much to all of you for your help. 

Lent will begin before our next letter, and it will be a 
year since we have all been able to gather togeth-
er.   Hopefully we can remedy that soon.       

God Bless you.    

Communicator Carolyn 
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Let’s Walk to Bethlehem! ...We’re still walking!   
 
At EKLC our mission statement includes Gathering. During this time of 
COVID it is hard to be together as a congregation. Gather by joining the 
EKLC World Walking Group on a virtual Walk to Bethlehem.  
 
Each individual who joins the group will record their real world steps walk-
ing, miles biking, meters rowing, etc. All of these steps, pedals, and 
strokes will be used to virtually traverse the 7400 miles from here to Beth-
lehem. 
 
Let’s keep healthy this winter and do something together even when we 
are apart!  
 
You do not have to have a computer to participate. Follow the appropriate 
steps below to join us.   
 
How to Participate: 
  
High Techy Folks  

1.Search and download World Walking from your app store (either 
iphone or android). 

2.Search for the EKLC Group. 
3.Create an account and connect to the group. 
4.Add the Walk to Bethlehem walk to your account by clicking on the 

walk from within the group and saying Join Now. 
5.Connect your account to your fitness device.  If you are doing this 

from your phone, you will get a prompt.. 
6.Move!  Your steps will sync to the app.  You will need to move your 

banked steps to the walk in order for them to count toward our 
destination. 

a.If you bike or row you may need to manually add those miles 
as your fitness tracker may not count them. 

 
Low Techy Folks  

1.Go to https://worldwalking.org/ . 
2.Click on Groups. 
3.Search for EKLC in the search field and select the group by clicking 

on it. 
4.Join this group by clicking on the button of the same name.   

           a.  You will need to Regis-
ter with your            name and email. 

5.Once in the group add the Walk to Bethlehem by selecting the 
EKLC group in your Dashboard, clicking on the Walk to Bethle-
hem, and choosing Join Now. 

6.Move!  This can be walking, biking,  or marching in place while 
watching TV. 

7.Track your steps or miles in the app. From your Dashboard use Add 
Steps to log the miles/ you’ve moved. (note that you can log in 
either mode steps or miles….or kilometers if you want to be Ca-
nadian) 

8.Choose Spend Steps to apply those steps to our walk.  You can do 
this each time you log or at some other interval.  Note, your steps 
will not be logged to our walk until you “Spend” them. 

 
No Techy Folks 

1.Move!  This can be walking, biking, or marching in place while 
watching TV. 

2.Track your steps or miles on a piece of paper. 
3.Call the church office once a week with your weekly counts.  Julie 

will enter them manually in our walk.  You can leave a message if 
the office is closed. 

a.Alternatively, you could get a family member to create an 
account for you (see Low Techy Folks) and track your 
individual progress toward our group goal. 
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What Have the Youth Been Up To? 

Our Sunday School has remained virtual with take-home 
craft bags for each family. I would like to give a special thank 
you to Erica Lien and Thianna Wegner for taking charge of 
the Sunday School lesson and craft videos. You're doing a 
great job! Another thank you goes out to Denise Rockney for 
always being willing to help deliver the craft bags every cou-
ple of months or so. The Sunday School program wouldn't 
be the same without any of you! 

 

The confirmation classes have remained virtual as well. We 
are finishing up our deep study of the Apostles Creed and 
moving on to learning more about Martin Luther and what it 
means to live a Lutheran life. We have been having some 
rich discussions, and have enjoyed getting to know each 
other better. I am thankful for each one of you! 

 

Confirmation Schedule - Virtual Zoom Links 

Wednesday, February 3, 2021 Class 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, February 10, 2021 Class 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, February 17, 2021 Class 6:00-6:45;     
      Ash Wednesday Service 7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, February 24, 2021 Class 6:00-6:45;     
                  Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, March 3, 2021 Class 6:00-6:45;      
       Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, March 10, 2021 Class 6:00-6:45;      
       Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, March 17, 2021 Class 6:00-6:45;      
       Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, March 24, 2021 Class 6:00-6:45;      
       Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, March 31, 2021 Class 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

Thursday, April 1, 2021 Maundy Thursday Service 7:00 p.m. 

 

Education Committee Dates 

Wednesday, February 10, 2021 7:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, March 10, 2021 7:30 p.m.                             
(Immediately following Lenten Service) 

Help our youth! 

Cookie 

Fundraiser 
Valentine’s Day Cookie  

Decorating Kits 

We are kicking off 2021 with a fundraiser for the youth programs. 
We have your holiday cookie needs in check! These cookie dec-
orating kits are prepared by a local (& EKLC member) baker, 
Mollie Biermeier, of Biermeier Baby Cakes! We have a limited 
number of kits available for Valentine's Day, so order yours today 
before they run out! If you miss out on Valentines Day, don't wor-
ry! We are also offering pre-orders for St. Patrick's Day cookies. 
Cut-off dates for orders will be February 8 for Valentines Day and 
March 8 for St. Patrick's Day.  
 
Buy some for yourself, or give one (or more) as a gift! Each box 
will contain either 6 or 12 cookies, 3 icing colors, and sprinkles. 
The 1/2 dozen cookie kit is $15 and the 1 dozen cookie kit is $20. 
The kits will delivered to your doorstep on Saturday, February 13 
for Valentines Day, and Saturday, March 13 for St. Patrick's Day. 

Money will be collected during the exchange. 

 

We only have a limited number of 
kits available for Valentine's Day, so 
order yours today before they run 
out!  Buy some for yourself, or give 
one (or more) as a gift!   

 
Each box will include:                                                              
cookies, 3 icing colors, & sprinkles 
$15 box: 1/2 dozen (6) cookies 
$20 box 1 dozen (12) cookies 

 

Check your email or contact Debbie directly at  

EKLCYouthDirector@gmail.com 
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EKLC Homebound  Members 

Melissa Anderson ~ Home 

279 Hwy A, Cambridge, WI 53523 

Irene Hensel ~ Home Again 

308 England St., Cambridge, WI 53523 

Bea Householder ~ Home Again 

308 England St., Cambridge, WI 53523 

Joanne Gyland ~ Home Again 

308 England St., Cambridge, WI 53523 

Shirley Johnson ~ Home Again 

308 England St., Cambridge, WI 53523 

Betty Scheel ~ Home Again 

308 England St., Cambridge, WI 53523 

Phyllis Vergenz ~ Our House 

201 W. Madison, Cambridge, WI 53523 

Janette Klemp ~  Home 

400 Mildred Ave, Edgerton, WI 53534 

Lila Spike ~ Swift Haven 

124 N. Henry St. Apt. #103, Edgerton, WI 53534 

Praying for Our People 
 

2/1 ~ Karen, Edward, Linda, Aaron, Melissa & Cody 

2/2 ~ Butch, Ronald, Diane, James, Jeffery & Sandra 

2/3 ~ Randal, Linda, Ronald, Deanna, Scott, Ann, Jacob & Emma 

2/4 ~ Eric, Cheryl, Molly, Lennox, Landon, Paul, Lori & Megan 

2/5 ~ Leslie, Kristine, Cindy, Roy, Janet, Jill & Skyler 

2/6 ~ Brenda, Larry, Maxine, Brittanie, Josephine & Mark 

2/7 ~ Elijah, John, Bobbie, Yana, David & Susan 

2/8 ~ Michael, Calvin, Luisa, James 

2/9 ~ James, Denise, Morgan, Dalton, Kenneth & Catherine 

2/10 ~ Shirley, Ken, Mei, Michael & Cheryl 

2/11 ~ Victoria, Alex, Judy, Scott, Jessica, Samantha & Alanna 

2/12 ~ Robert, Gloria, Betty, David & Teresa 

2/13 ~ Jason, Shawn, Shanna, Sully, Greg & Brenda 

2/14 ~ Dale, Shelley, Derek, Garrett, Hal & Vicki 

2/15 ~ Yolanda, Ellen, Andrew, Greyson, Rylie, Lowell & Judy 

2/16 ~ Linda, Ellen, James, Lena, Walter, Cora 

2/17 ~ Bjorn, Katy, Ruby, Thor, Wyatt, Lila, Tom & Trudy 

2/18 ~ Ken, Marge, Nathan, Bobbie, Tiffany, Thomas & Emma 

2/19 ~ Leanne, Michael, Ronald, Kaia, Victor, Dax & Croix 

2/20 ~ Lane, Judy, Scott, Hilary, Ryan, Christian & Caitlin 

2/21 ~ James, Linda, Lisa, Erica, Ben, David, Kimberly & Amerie 

2/22 ~ Mark, Denise, Ahleah, Rylan, Phyllis, Dale & Cindy 

2/23 ~ Kade, Karn, Sidsel, Joan, Andrew, George & Jackie 

2/24 ~ Josh, Jennifer, Jayley, Jameson, Josephine & Jonah 

2/25 ~ Steve, Janalee, Seth, Nancy, Robert Thianna & Kolt 

2/26 ~ Justine, Steve, Debbie, Laura, Jack, Grant & Carol 

2/27 ~ Michael, Shelby, Bette, James, Debbie, Stuart & Caleb 

2/28 ~ Veronica, Jerry, Connie, Steve, Heidi, Zach & Nicholas 

We extend our sympathy to the family of: 

JOHN PRITCHARD who died on January 4, 2021. A 

private graveside service was held at EKLC on           

Friday, January 15th. Officiated by Pastor Sara 

Rabe of Covenant Lutheran, Stoughton 

We extend our sympathy to the family of: 

LOIS ZERKLE who died on January 17, 2021. A 

private service was held at Lakeview Cemetery in Fort 

Atkinson on Friday, January 22nd. Officiated by 

Pastor Eric Bakken of West Koshkonong Lutheran, 

Stoughton.  

Join us Sunday mornings following worship at 
Virtual Coffee Hour!  Zoom invitation below: 
 
East Koshkonong is inviting you to a scheduled                              
Zoom meeting. 
Topic: Virtual Coffee Hour 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89659644134?
pwd=OTBKbzhtUlhsTWo4eXlBRU10ekZmdz09 
Meeting ID: 896 5964 4134 
Passcode: 844379 
One tap mobile 
+13126266799,,89659644134#,,,,*844379# US (Chicago) 
+16465588656,,89659644134#,,,,*844379# US (New York) 



        S u n d a y s  a n d  B e y o n d  E a s t  K o s h k o n o n g  L u t h e r a n  C h u r c h  F e b r u a r y  2 0 2 1         P a g e  7     

February 

2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 

 

2 
8:30am  Virtual 
Staff Meeting 

3 
6pm Confirmation Class 
7:00pm Worship Com-
mittee 

4 

 

5 
Office Closed 

6 

 

7 
9 am Virtual Worship, no               
Communion , Pastor Kristin Rice 
9:40am Virtual Sunday School 
9:40am Virtual Coffee hour            
following worship 

8 

 

9 
8:30am  Virtual 
Staff Meeting 

10 
6pm Confirmation Class 
7:30pm Education         
Committee Meeting 

11 

 

12 
Office Closed 

PAPER BALLOT 

DEADLINE (See 

president’s  report on 

p.3)  

13 
GOOGLE DOC 

BALLOT                   

DEADLINE (See 

president’s  report 

on p.3)  

14 
9 am Virtual Worship with             
communion, Pastor Kristin Rice 
9:40am Virtual Sunday School 
9:40am Virtual Coffee hour            
following worship 
10am SPECIAL COUNCIL 
MEETING 
11am Drive Thru Communion 
(and get your ashes for Ash 
Wednesday) 

15 
5:30pm Property 
Committee           
Meeting  

16 
8:30am  Virtual 
Staff Meeting 

17 
6pm Confirmation Class 
7pm Ash Wednesday 
Virtual Worship Service 

18 

 

19 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE 

Office Closed 

20 

 

21 
9 am Virtual Worship, no               
Communion , Pastor Kristin Rice 
9:40am Virtual Sunday School 
9:40am Virtual Coffee hour            
following worship 

22 

 

23 
8:30am  Virtual 
Staff Meeting 

24 
6pm Confirmation Class 
7pm Virtual Lenten        
Worship Service 

25 

 

26 
Office Closed 

27 

 

28 
9 am Virtual Worship, no               
Communion , Pastor Kristin Rice 
9:40am Virtual Sunday School 
9:40am Virtual Coffee hour            
following worship 

      Until an Interim Pastor is assigned to EKLC by the Synod,  you may 
contact the following area clergy for Pastor al Emergencies: 
Pr. Jennifer Jelinek, Grace Lutheran: 608-295-7120 

Pr. Eric Bakken, West Koshkonong: 715-896-0878 

Pr. Holly Slater, St. Paul’s Liberty: 608-609-0548 

FEBRUARY 14th DRIVE THROUGH COMMUNION AND        
ASHES TO GO FROM 11-12 distributed by Pastor Kristin Rice 

Following the service on February 14th, guest Pastor Kristin Rice will be available to 

distribute communion and pass out ashes to take home. The ashes provided will be 

last years' Palm Sunday ashes that have been burned and mixed with oil. This will be 

offered from 11-12 by the Narthex Door. 
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 OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Thursday 

8:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.  
 

454 East Church Road 
Cambridge, WI 53523 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
Tel:  608-423-3017 
E-mail:  eastkoshkononglutheranchurch@gmail.com 

Website:  www.eastkoshkonong.org   

 

East Koshkonong Lutheran Church 

SUNDAY WORSHIP  
Worship will be virtual until further notice 

Praying for your health and happiness. God bless you. 

 
Sunday Readings ~ 

2/7 ~ Isaiah 40:21-31; Psalm 147:1-11, 20c; 2 Corinthians 9:16-23; Mark 1:29-39 

2/14 ~ 2 Kings 1-12; Psalm 50:1-6; 2 Corinthians 4:3-6; Mark 9:2-9 

2/17, Ash Wednesday ~ Joel 2:1-2, 12-17 or Isaiah 58:1-12: Psalm 51:1-17; 2 Corinthians 5:20b-6:10;  

  Matthew 6:1-6, 16-21 

2/21 ~ Genesis 9:8-17, Psalm 25:1-10; 1 Peter 3:18-22; Mark 1:9-15 

2/28 ~ Genesis 17:1-7, 15-16; Psalm 22:23-31; Romans 4:13-25; Mark 8:31-38 or Mark 9:2-9 


